CLUB OFFICERS

ROBERT W. KLAIBERFirst Vice President ELLIS M. BENSON Second Vice President O. W. TODD, JR. Secretary-Treasurer

EXECUTIVE OFFICE

Suite 207, El Cortez Hotel San Diego, California 92101 Telephone 233-0257 Rose M. McKinlay, Administrative Secretary

COMMITTEE MEETING CALENDAR

ENVIRONMENT & CONSERVATION Wednesday, November 3 - 7:30 a.m. Mr. B's Restaurant-3590 Rosecrans

CLUB BOARD OF DIRECTORS Thursday, November 4 - 7:30 a.m. Patio Room - El Cortez Hotel

FOUNDATION BOARD OF TRUSTEES Wednesday, November 17 - 7:15 a.m. Childrens Health Center

INTERNATIONAL RELATIONS Thursday, Nove. 18 - 12 Noon University Club

MILITARY AFFAIRS Thursday, Nov. 18 - 1200 hours MCRD, Officers Club call ANDY at 235-3577 not 235-5377

MEMBERSHIP

Thursday, Nov. 18 - 7:30 a.m. ATTN: This date could be changed Cheverton Bach Board Room

THE PARTY NAMED AND ADDRESS OF THE PARTY NAMED AND ADDRESS OF

CLUB BOARD OF DIRECTORS Thursday, December 2 - 7:30 a.m. Patio Room - El Cortez Hotel

TO



San Diego Kiwanis Tidings

"Second Class Postage Paid at San Diego, California." Published weekly at Kiwanis Club of San Diego, Suite 207 El Cortez Hotel

Telephone 233-0257, San Diego, California 92101. Chartered September 14, 1920. Subscription price, \$4.00 per year in advance.

> Suite 207 El Cortez Hotel • 233-0257 O.W. Todd, Jr., Secy.-Treas.

VOL XXLCII, Oct. 28, 1976, No. 4

"HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO"

BOB FISH - November 3

DENNIS NELSON - November 3

HARRY FRELS - November 4

"Man blames fate for all other accidents, but feels personally responsible when he makes a hole in one!"

MINOS GENERALES is in a coma at the hospital. His family requests no phone calls at the hospital or at home.

Our prayers are with Minos and his family.



TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 2, 1976 12 Noon CARIBBEAN ROOM - EL CORTEZ HOTEL

Topic:

"WHAT COLLEGE STUDENTS THINK OF BUSINESS:

Speaker:

GILBERT W. FITZHUGH Retired Chairman Board of Equitable Life

Chairman of the Day: ELLIS BENSON

Invocation by: JACK TEMPLETON

OUR SPEAKER

GILBERT W. FITZHUGH, Ret. Chairman, Board of Equitable Life.

Mr. Fitzhugh was born in Brooklyn. Received his BS from Princeton and his LL.D. from Carroll College.

With the Metropolitan Life Ins.
Co., he was Assistant General Mgr.
at their head office in Canada;
Vice President in charge of planning
NYC; then Vice President and
General Manager for Canada; and
Chairman of the Board, Chief Exec.
officer, and Director Metromedia
Singer Co..

Was Chairman of President Nixon's Blue Ribbon Defense Panel 1969-70.

Trustee California Institute
of Technology, and a Fellow Soc.
Actuaries.

Mr. Fitzhugh is a member of the Board of Overseeres USD Law School.

"The Presidency is more than an administrative office. It must be the symbol of American ideals. It must be the instrument by which national conscience is leavened."

- Herbert Hoover



Congratulations!

"WATCH BIRD"

REV. DAVE GALLOP is sporting a new hair piece. It took several years off his age. He looks a great deal like a high school graduate... Nothing like starting life over.....

DENNIS NELSON is back again from his long stint in Naval Hospital. (Got a new hip joint...) His favorite cigar was wafting smoke skyward from the East wall table. It's good to have you back Bennis

Changes are in the air. Petitions were out for signatures by TOM PRENDERGAST, owner of Gallery Florist - on hear ings on the "Dolphin" issue. Question: What have flowers got to do with dolphins? and

WARREN MOOERS with his petition on wine drinkers in Horton Plaza, skid row. Sure hope something happens so drunks will not bother citizens in the down town area.

Welcome to our new members: CAPT.

JOHN "SANDY" SANDROCK, USN and
CAPT. ROBERT "BOB" MARION, USN,
ret.. BOB is another 'cigar'
smoker. We could put the following
at one table: ED MILLER, BOB MARION,
JULE FINK, ED MILLER - are there
4 more of you out there???

A great many of our Club members are excited by the coming Nov. 30 tribute to JACK MURPHY, Sports

Editor of the San Diego Union, in celebration of his 25 years with the San Diego Union. If any of our members wish further information call Secretary Todd at our office. 233-0257. An expected crowd of 1,000 is expected!

As for our birthday cards - the following answer was received from Gen. Mac McLaughlin when he received his:

"Your thoughtful rememberance of my age was great,

Even though it has occurred to me of late,

That the milestones of fate would be kinder,

Were it not for the notes of reminder!

However, it is not my intention to reclama,

For there's no way to forestall the drama,

As I have no faith in rejuvenation,

I merely make a bid for extenuation!

Please don't consider that your good intentions

Are not received with respect for the conventions

But, be it said for repetitions of the onerous date,

That your kind felicitations I do not anxiously await!

Best regards,
Mac McLaughlin

Wonder how our softball game with the Key Club and our Golf match with Rotary came out??????

SEE YOU ALL NEXT TUESDAY ...